January 23, 2008
GULFORD ASSOCIATION 

Quorum present
Motion  Passed: to approve minutes of September 15, 2007 moved by Cathy Boyne.

Motion Passed: to approve slate of officers for 2008-2009 made by Joan Royals.

Lynda Riley – President

Tom Hobbs – Vice President

Cathy Boyne – Treasurer

Erin O’Shea - Asst Treasurer

Bryan Potts - Secretary

Treasury Report: by Cathy Boyne:

Motion Passed: to approve 2008 budget for Guilford Association and Stratford Green moved by Joan Royals.

We had a great year (2007) financially with over 27k net raised for support of Sherwood Gardens. Of that sum approximately 12k was received from the annual appeal and 10k from the wine tasting. 
Guilford revenue usually averages around 86k but in 2007  97k was actually collected for mandatory charges plus dues. 27k is still owed from 2005 thru Dec 2007. This represents mandatory maintenance charges only.  Cathy did not include the city’s previous contribution as we are not assured of city commitment. If we do receive any funds it will merely be added to revenue as a surplus.

Architecture by Tom Hobbs:
The Architectural Committee received 70 applications last year. Most were routine or for minor alterations but several were for major extensive renovations and additions. There were 3 houses on Lambeth Road with issues. All were successfully resolved. They ranged from exterior painting without approval to total rehab and saving of sun room.

Second Presbyterian Church located at 4200 Saint Paul Street is planning a major addition. The Architectural Committee is on top of and working with the church in conjunction with their plans and will review the architectural design as it is prepared.
Safety: by Howard Freidel
Most like the new security company, Securitas. There are some minor issues but in general it is working well. Most like the flashing lights on the security vehicle. About 450 houses paid the security dues last year.
Traffic: by Tom Hobbs for Dick Leach. 
With great deal of sadness it was reported that Dick Leach suffered a debilitating stroke and will likely not be able to return as board member for the foreseeable future. We will talk to his wife before replacing him as a board member.
The 39th St barrier was installed to slow traffic by the city.
Planting on bump outs will be done by city on Charles St. 

City will repave part of Saint Paul Street (from 39th Street to Overhill Rd.). Tom Hobbs was able to obtain a commitment from city to install a landscaped median on Saint Paul St, hopefully all at the same time. Tom and several other board members were able to persuade Director Fox to personally inspect the site on Saint Paul Street. The city will widen the median by 6 feet and eliminate the existing 3rd lane but will allow parking along Saint Paul Street during non rush hours. City will water by truck for the 1st year only. Tom will seek to have city install water line to the median. 
Parks: by Tom Hobbs for Margaret Alton

Movies this summer set for June 12(rain date June 13) and August 13(rain date August 15).

Contractors replacing the sewer line in Bedford Place tore up the Bedford Place park. City has agreed to restore area.

Sherwood Gardens: Lynda Riley for Bruce Barnett.

Bruce sent in brief request and stated no news because it is winter. Bruce is seeking 10k from the 2008 budget for garden work, especially new trees and tulips. The budget does indeed include 10k as Bruce requested.
Web site: by Jim Durkey

 He was able to obtain web site name of Guilford News. Com. Tom is compiling a  Guilford email list that Jim will use for future communication to residents.
News letter: Rudy was unavailable due to surgery for arm. He requested any material to be printed in news letter be delivered to him in print condition as he will be unable to do any editing. We hope to have news letter out around April 2008.

Covenants: by Lynda Riley
Covenants must be renewed every 20 years which would be 2010, We need to determine when we may commence task of obtaining signatures and how we go about becoming notaries. Howard Friedel will ask George.
Misc:
Howard Freidel offered that all board members should indicate in advance whether they are going to attend the board meetings.
Meeting ended at 8:20.

Bryan H. Potts, Secretary 
